
1012th Meeting of the North Carolina Board of Pharmacy April 9, 2024 

 

President Andy Bowman called the meeting to order at 10:04 am with Board Members 
Mischelle Corbin, Ashley Duggins, Wallace Nelson, Chris Sain, and Keith Vance in 
attendance. 
 
Also in attendance were Executive Director Jay Campbell, Board Counsel Clint Pinyan, 
Associate Executive Director Ellen Vick, Director of Inspections Krystal Stefanyk, Director 
of Investigations Gray Fullwood, Director of Licensing Missy Betz, Director of Operations 
Kristin Moore, Information Technology Administrator Antoine Pryor, Investigator/Inspector 
Brent Slaughter, and Administrative Assistant Leslie Wilson.  
 
Present as visitors were Joe Jordan, Cindy Clark, and James Robertson. 
 
Ethics Statement & Welcome 
 

President Bowman read the Ethics Statement regarding conflicts of interest.  No conflicts 
were noted by Board members.  
 
Consideration of Meeting Minutes   

The members received the March 2024 meeting minutes for review prior to the meeting. Mr. 
Wallace moved to approve and Ms. Corbin seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 

Board Membership 

Review and Approve Voting Procedure for Filling the Remainder of a Board 
Member Term 

Andy Bowman, who currently holds the Southeastern District Board Member seat, will be 
resigning at the conclusion of the May 2024 meeting because he is moving to Virginia during 
the summer to accept a new professional opportunity. At the Board’s March 12, 2024 
meeting, it voted on a process by which interested pharmacists could seek election to fill the 
remainder of the unexpired Southeastern District term.  

Mr. Campbell presented the election procedure to be used during the May 21, 2024 Board 
meeting to select the new Board member.  Ms. Corbin moved to approve the process. Dr. 
Duggins seconded. There were no dissenting votes. 

Hearing 

Disciplinary Hearing, Pharmacist License Petition for Reinstatement of Pharmacist License 
#11437, James Robertson (Pinyan) 

Mr. Robertson came before the Board for failure to comply with his consent order of January 
9, 2024. Mr. Pinyan presented documentary evidence. Dr. Joe Jordan testified on behalf 
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NCPHP. After receiving testimony and evidence from Mr. Robertson, and receiving evidence 
from Board Counsel Clint Pinyan, the Board recessed for discussion. 
 
The Board reconvened on a motion by Mr. Nelson, seconded by Ms. Corbin with no 
dissenting votes. President Bowman announced the Board’s decision to indefinitely suspend 
Mr. Robertson’s license to practice pharmacy.  Mr. Robertson was hand served with the 
Board’s order at the conclusion of the meeting. 
 
On a motion from Dr. Vance, seconded by Ms. Corbin, passed unanimously, the Board moved 
into closed session to discuss possible summary suspensions. Mr. Campbell noted that after 
closed session, there would not be any more items on the agenda. 
 
When open session resumed on a motion from Dr. Duggins, seconded by Ms. Corbin, passed 
unanimously, President Bowman stated that the Board summarily suspended 
Technician Registration No. 67218 issued to Kiarra Jones. 

 
Ms. Corbin moved to adjourn. Dr. Sain seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 
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